
 

 

 

 

 

St Eugene’s Primary School 

Victoria Bridge 

Strabane 

BT82 9JH 

TEL: 028 8165 8439 

18th June 2025 

We are delighted to be able to invite you, your family and friends to attend our Sports Day which takes place, 

tomorrow, Thursday 19th of June. We are all very much looking forward to our annuals sports and we hope 

that it will be safe and enjoyable day. Please make sure that you are familiar with the arrangements to help 

assist us with the smooth running of the day. 

Organisation of children on the day: 

• Children should wear their own sports gear (no football jerseys), bring a bottle of water and will need 

to have sun cream applied. Lunch and break will proceed as normal and Reception will stay in school 

for the event. 

Information for spectators arriving: 

• 12.45: GATES OPEN TO GENERAL PUBLIC additional parking will be available at the Farmer’s Hall, we 

ask that those arriving by car make use of this facility and avoid parking along the road. 

• 13:00 first races begin, Reception children will race first. 

During the races: 

• Spectators can stand along the race perimeter nearest to the school, please do not cross the orange 

cordon. The children will race from right to left across the pitch. Children will assemble behind the 

mobile building and should stay in the cordoned area for the duration of the races to be supervised 

by staff. 

• The stalls will remain closed until the races conclude to allow everyone attending the event time to 

focus on and enjoy the children’s races. BBQ and teas will be available throughout.  

After the races: 

• When the children leave their assembly area after the races, the responsibility of their care falls to 

their attending adult(s). It is VITAL that all children have at least one adult in attendance from 14.00 

onwards. The school cannot accept responsibility for children after this time, the event will be busy 

and gates to the road will be opened, we request that children are closely supervised for their 

safety.  

 

• The stalls will open and we hope that everyone in attendance enjoys the rest of the afternoon. This 

is a great opportunity to socialise, chat, and enjoy! 

 

• Main Draw will take place at 15.30 and additional tickets will be on sale at the event.  

 

 


